Mountain Top Chrysalis Board Minutes October 29 2016

**Present**: Terri, Jason, Heather, Chad, Keri, Eric, Al, Pat, Meghan, Blake, Melissa, and Jessy

The minutes were read, Melissa made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Blake seconded the motion and all approved.

<u>Treasure's Report</u>: We went into the weekend with \$5,690. We paid Truett \$2965 for the weekend. Food cost was \$1162. We ended up short \$198. Several payments came in and were paid leaving the final deposit \$3929.

Rockwood Church, Eric and Keri's church, has said they will give \$500 yearly as a donation to Mountain Top Chrysalis.

Chad was the only guy in one of the guy Big House barracks during the flight; the cost was \$100 per night. Future, we will make other arrangement when the bed count is that low.

There were four Team Scholarships used on flight.

Meghan made a motion to accept the Treasure's Report, Pat seconded the motion and all approved.

**Communication**: All is well

**<u>Prayer Chapel</u>**: Had a good weekend. Melissa talked to Lisa regarding a new butterfly for the prayer chapel and is hopeful to have a new one by March.

Candlelight: All went well

**<u>Big House</u>**: Had a good weekend. Heather said we need to cut down on who has access to the storage building, as items keep disappearing. Limit 7 keys: Kitchen/Dining, Prayer Chapel, 2<sup>nd</sup> Chair, Community LD, Supplies, Big House, Registration.

**Team Selection**: Ron Harless has already met with Heather and Tami will meet with Heather in November.

<u>Transportation</u>: All local car dealerships have stopped renting vans. Rentals will have to be in Blairsville or Franklin. Still seeking rental avenues.

Church vans are still an option, if people will step up with church vans.

One suggestion was made to use the \$500 donation money from Rockwood Church for van rentals from Enterprise.

We will need to check with rental agencies to see which one we will use. Blake will check with Franklin Enterprise.

<u>Clowning</u>: all went well. We have had mixed reports regarding the use of mimes instead of clowns. Several have expressed interest in clowning. Possible Training to be open to all.

Kitchen/Dining: went good. We pretty much had just enough food, with little left overs which were mostly desserts.

Felicia did an awesome job in Dining.

Registration: went well.

*Clergy*: All went well. Both God Sustains You, and God Empowers You were great talks.

Supplies: Heather organized the building. We are running low on some discussion guides and card board.

Old Business: The decision was made to not purchase the new tables.

Mtn. Ridge has tabled any decisions for 90 days. It is very possible they will dissolve. Mtn. Top will remain and the only change that may change would be more people to help.

Tree and Plaque: Plans are for the tree to be planted in the spring, hopefully in March.

## **New Business:**

Board Positions: Brenda Bryan has stepped up to the position of Supplies. Heather made a motion to accept Brenda in Supplies. Pat seconded the motion and all approved.

Afterglow: Melissa made a motion to accept Shelly Smith for the Afterglow position. Meghan seconded the motion and all approved.

 $2^{nd}$  Vice Chair: Al made a motion to accept Matt Turner for the  $2^{nd}$  Vice Chair position. Melissa seconded the motion and all approved.

Mtn. Top Journeys #1: As Journeys is the same as Chrysalis just on a more mature line. So Journeys is just as important as Chrysalis whether the numbers are few or many. If possible, we might sponsor Journeys in the Fall, alternating boys and girls flights. Jason will contact Upper Room and hopefully be able to begin in the Fall of 2017 by replacing a boys fall flight.

We will discuss again in the January meeting.

**Reunion/Hoots**: Keri spoke to Felicia about a possible reunion I January. Keri will plan a reunion for a couple times a year.

Melissa made a motion to accept Keri and Jessy Hill in the Reunion/Hoots positions. Blake seconded the motion and all approved.

With the new and current schedule of Saturday-Monday weekends, there are very few people, community and family members that attend closing. There were only about 12 at the last closing and has been low for the past couple of years. Also, there seems to be the same clergy used on Teams.

March Flight will continue the Sat-Mon schedule, but we will discuss scheduling in January.

To discuss: Who sacrifices, Caterpillars, Team or Community, the difficulty of attending Monday closings, due to work and school, and sports game, of which there are none in the spring. LD's should discuss this in the Team Meetings.

Discuss in January meeting, sending out brochures to churches.

Heather made a motion to adjourn followed with a second by Al, and meeting was adjourned.